
White Deer Township Sewer Authority 

 January 15, 2025 

Meeting Minutes 

 
Present: Tom Heckert, Ben Jamison, Nelson Doebler, Bob Hunter, 
Steve Wilver, Todd Oberdorf, Josh Satteson, Jenna Neidig, and Kim 
Holley. 
 
The WDTSA January meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom 
Heckert at 6:30 PM. 
 
Engineer’s Report: HRG continues to assist with a HOP for the lateral 
repairs to 1377 White Deer Pike as well as the HOP for the sewer main 
repair proximal to that location on White Deer Pike. They have also 
reviewed the submittal for the Duperon FlexRake and returned it to 
the manufacturer and are awaiting a response. 
  
HRG presented and reviewed revised modifications to WDTSA Rules 
and Regulations to allow for the Authority to pay for restoration of 
roadways when Service Lines/Laterals under the public Roadways 
(Township and PennDOT) are repaired. Some changes to the 
modifications were recommended by Ms. Neidig and were considered 
by the Board. HRG to table this item until next meeting.  
 
Mr. Jamison made a motion to accept the Engineer’s Report. Mr. 
Wilver 2nd. M/C. 
   
Operator’s Report: Lycoming Landfill will be requiring dumpsters with 
any kind of sludge to be plastic lined prior to filling them. Mr. 



Oberdorf spoke to the Director, Mr. Hassenplug.  They have agreed 
for the present not to require WDTSA to plastic line our dumpster due 
to how it filters and the rubber seal on its door that prevents leaks of 
any kind.   
 
Mr. Heckert made a motion to accept the Operator’s Report. Mr. 
Doebler 2nd. M/C. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Mr. Doebler made a motion to accept the 
Secretary’s Report. Mr. Jamison 2nd. M/C. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Jamison made a motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report. Mr. Hunter 2nd. M/C.  
 
New Business: No New Business. 
 
Old Business: No Old Business. 
 
A motion to adjourn the WDTSA Board meeting was made by Mr. 
Wilver. Mr. Hunter 2nd. M/C. 
 
Meeting adjourned by Mr. Heckert at 7:03 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Kim Holley 


